Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Meeting Minutes

September 3, 2009
Call to Order

President Reggie Romines called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association meeting to order at 11:45 a.m. at the Chambers Bay Golf Club located in University Place, WA.  The following were present:

Greg Cooper, DuPont FD


Bud Lucas, Eatonville FD

Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD


Ken Sharp, Lakewood FD
Karl Roth, Lakewood FD


Mitch Sagers, University Place FD
Dave Dupille, University Place FD
Lloyd Christianson, University Place FD

Stephen Murphy, University Place FD
Dan Rankin, University Place FD

John Burgess, Gig Harbor FD

Mike Miller, Gig Harbor FD

Bill Jarmon, Gig Harbor FD

Scott Casebolt, Gig Harbor FD
Tom Sutich, Gig Harbor FD

Doug Willis, CPFR
Keith Wright, CPFR



Judy Murphy, CPFR

Gary McVay, Brown’s Point FD

Bob Vellias, SPFR

Guy Allen, Key Peninsula FD

Chuck West, Ken Peninsula FD

Reggie Romines, GFR


Kathy Hale, GFR

Todd Jensen, GFR



Oscar Espinosa, GFR

Tom Mason, GFR



Gary Franz, GFR

John McDonald, EPFR


Rick Kuss, EPFR
Garry Olson, PCFD #23


William Tylor, PCFD #23
Steve Bailey, PCDEM


Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA


Norma Pancake, PCEMS
Diana Lock, LESA



Denise Menge, Recorder
Flag Salute
There was no flag present.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the August 6, 2009 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was reported the current balance of the account is $9,468.74 and there is $1,650.00 in the EMS Fund.
Correspondence

None to report.
Guest Speaker
Dale Washam cancelled for today’s meeting. 
President Romines introduced Bill Lokey who is here to give a brief overview of Structural Collapse Rescue Survey.  Bill stated he left the County back in 1997 as the Fire Marshal and he is now a consultant.  Bellevue Fire Department has contracted with him to work on a regional catastrophic plan and he has been working on a structural collapse rescue survey.  There are a couple of elements to the project he is working on.  The first is a tactical plan which includes cataloging the existing regional resources.  The second is a strategic plan which addresses what can be done to make it better.  This includes typing and recommendations for if a department wanted to move into structural collapse, etc.  He is also looking at the mutual aid agreements currently in place.
Bellevue has a core planning team and the Pierce County representative is Todd Magliocca with Tacoma FD.  They are working on making a clearer survey that is basically asking for what the current resources are for each agency.  Once the information is gathered, they will work on organizing it and putting a document together.

President Romines thanked Bill Lokey for the overview.
President Romines apologized for not giving Mitch Sagers an opportunity to welcome everyone to University Place.  Mitch welcomed everyone and invited all to take a look at the golf course grounds if they have a chance after the meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee
Trustee McVay reported Bill Lokey will be the speaker at next months meeting to go over the full program.
Audit Committee
No representative present.
Banquet/Awards Committee

Todd Jensen reported flyers are available at the back of the room for this years Banquet.  It will be on December 3rd with RSVP by November 27th.  President Romines stated Matt Holm had contacted him regarding input for a speaker for the Banquet.  Commissioner Kuss stated he is working with Matt on that.
Nominations Committee

Doug Willis stated that he and Bob Black had a brief meeting.  The current recommendations for Executive Board positions are:
President:

Reggie Romines

Vice President: 
John McDonald

Secretary:

Wayne Wienholz

Treasurer:

Kathy Hale

Trustee 1:

Gary McVay

Trustee 2:

Eric Watson

He encouraged anyone who is interested in a position to get involved and have someone nominate you.  First nominations will be held at the October meeting with second nominations and a vote held at the November meeting.
Tri-County

President Romines stated this committee was put together at the request of Chief Daniels who is the president of the King County Fire Chiefs Association.  He recently received an e-mail from him asking if we still need and/or want this committee to continue to meet.  Snohomish County has not been participating and there has not been much accomplished at the meetings that have happened.  It was the consensus to end the meetings but that we are open to working together in the future.
UASI Committee

Jeff Jensen reported the second meeting was last week and they have a list of requested items.  He will be contacting Greg Golliet on the HazMat request submitted as there is similar equipment already being purchased.  Any additional requests, please e-mail them to him.
Regional Communications Committee
Jim Sharp reported that Fire Comm met with Tacoma Fire regarding a co-location for dispatch.  They are looking at options and will continue to meet.  The presentation given last month was requested by the Commissioners and will be presenting that on the 24th.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported there is a lot of flu stuff going on in the County and there is a plan for vaccines for fire service.  H1N1 is expected to increase once school starts.  Flu symptoms are very similar.  The seasonal flu vaccines are being given now so as to put some distance between them and the H1N1 vaccine.  IF you become ill from the flu – stay home for 7 days after the onset of symptoms or 24 hours without any fever, whichever is longer.  The H1N1 vaccine is a 2 shot series about 4 weeks apart.  ALS agencies are being asked to partner with BLS agencies to ensure coverage.  All MSOs should have received a fax to preregister for number of vaccines needed to treat employees.  It is important that you have your continuity of operations plan in place.
Training – MetroTraining

No report.
Training – TEW Training/Exercise

Gary McVay stated he did not attend the last meeting in August and the next meeting is next Thursday.  After action reviews are in the top 10 priority list for 2010.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Steve Bailey reported with regards to the flu, planning is key.  A big issue is going to be absenteeism, not only for those who are sick, but also for those who have to stay home with someone that is sick, etc.  
October 21-22 is the annual exercise – Region 5 Shake N Quake.  He thanked everyone that will be participating in this.  Contact DEM or Gary McVay if you want to participate and haven’t signed up yet.

Schools are open now.  He met with the School Districts the other day regarding the State mapping system.  Their funding went away entirely and there is no longer any support for the State mapping system.  Pierce County is in a great position as we have kept our school mapping system updated and it is up and running.

EMS 

Norma stated that Paramedic OTEP plans that have not been turned in yet, should be working on them.  They have to be on the program for one (1) year before recerting.  January 2010 the State is no longer giving the State test.  If you don’t have an OTEP plan in place then you will have to take the National Registry test to recertify.  She suggested that if you have any employees who are expiring in January thru May of next year, you might want to think about having them recert in December.  Also, EMTs who don’t meet the OTEP requirements will have to take the National Registry test to recertify.

Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz reported they are watching the moisture contents.  It’s still too early to remove the burn ban.
Wayne distributed copies of reports for July and August.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

No report.
PS Clean Air Agency
No report.
PC Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon reported their next meeting will be on September 24th at 1900 at Station 3-2.  Their program will be communications.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
Unfinished Business

A.  Updated PC Mutual Aid Agreement – Doug Willis stated they have not met since the last meeting.
New Business
Jeff Jensen reported Tacoma received their accreditation at the International Chiefs Conference.
Good of the Order

Jay Espinosa reported the Fire Protection Bureau has launched a TAG committee to address complaints for certifications, testing, etc.  He, McAfee and Pearson are on this committee.  Their first meeting on Tuesday went well.  Feel free to contact himself or the other committee members with any questions.
Jim Sharp reported they are working on a contract with DuPont Fire.  Cooper is now the Operations Chief for DuPont Fire.

Keith Wright reported the end of September, first of October CPFR will be working with Puyallup PD and Sheriffs on an Active Shooter training.  Contact him if you are interested in participating.

Jim Sharp stated he has been asked if Fire Comm is doing anything for 9-11.  He stated that they have not done anything the last couple of years.  Many agencies do their own memorials.  He stated it is important to recognize, however, he also wants it to be appropriate.  An acknowledgement can be done over the radio, but it won’t open all tones, etc.  Discussion followed.  It was decided to have a set time for something to be broadcast out and those who are interested can turn their radios on at that time to Frequency 1.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m.

The next Meeting will be October 1st at 11:30 at Gig Harbor Fire
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